
Minutes of the Virtual/ Physical Meeting of the TSEWA National Executive 

Committee held at 1000 Hrs. on 10 January 2024 

Attendance 

   The meeting was attended by the following: - 

1.  Brig CS Vidyasagar President 

2.  Brig D S C Varma,VSM Vice President 

3.  Lt Col G Parvathesam General Secretary 

4.  Cdr Chandra Shekhar Joint Secretary 

5.  Maj Gen S N Mukherjee President East Zone 

6.  Cmde Ashok Kota President South Zone 

7.  Col Srikantha Seshadri President Karnataka 

8.  Cmde Kuldip Singh Sandhu President West Zone 

9.  Col Ajit Singh Rana President North Zone 

10.  Col N Sitaramaiah Chairman Charity 

11.  Lt Col Dr. K Bhaskara Reddy NEC Member 

12.  Col Satyanarayana Naresh NEC Member 

13.  Lt Col V R R S Reddy NEC Member 

14.  Maj Dr. B Bikshapathy NEC Member 

15.  Hony Capt B Joseph Charity Member 

16.  Hony Capt M N Reddy Joint Secretary 

 

1. The President welcomed all to the meeting. He wished everyone a Very Happy 

New Year . The general secretary then gave a brief update on the points of 

the last meeting held on 09 December 2023 Relevant points as under: - 

a) Authorisation of MSP for Lt Gen/Maj Gen: Most of the affected officers 

have forwarded the Notarised affidavits. The case is likely to be filed this 

month. A total of four cases will be filed (2-Army and 1 each Navy and 

Airforce) 

b) Reservists Pension: Col Ajit Singh Rana informed that he had discussed 

the case with Col Dadwal. The list of petitioners is being finalised and the 

case will be filed in AFT Chandigarh. 

c) SPARSH: The General Secretary informed that since the SPARSH website 

has been hacked. It is advised that all should change their password. 

 



2. Points from Members: 

a) Awareness Camp in West Bengal: Maj Gen Shibnath Mukherjee President 

East Zone briefed all on the programme of events. The awareness camp 

will be held at Durgapur and Kolkata on 10th& 11th Feb 2024 respectively. 

The likely expenditure of approximately 2Lakhs has been approved by the 

NEC for the Awareness Camps. 

b) Donation: Col Ajit Singh Rana gave a suggestion that all members of TSEWA 

should donate any amount they deem fit to TSEWA, once every year. 

The suggestion was welcomed by all NEC members. A letter to this effect 

has been issued by the President. 20 officers have already donated the 

sum of Rs.1,36000/- other members are also requested to kindly send the 

donation to TSEWA by 31st May. This donation is basically for building up 

the corpus of TSEWA.   

There being no more points, the NEC meeting was declared closed. The next meeting 

will be held on 27th Jan 2024. 

 

Brig CS Vidyasagar (Retd) 

President, TSEWA 

 


